
Summary of Bill (as amended):





Assembly Bill 319  - puts in place statutes governing regional teams established to respond to structural collapse emergencies. The bill directs the Division of Emergency Management (“division”) to contract with local agencies to establish no more than four regional structural collapse teams. The bill sets forth three scenarios under which the division would reimburse a team for expenses incurred by the team in responding to a structural collapse emergency. Reimbursement is limited to the amount of money collected by the division from a responsible person. However, as drafted, there would have been no money coming in from a person responsible for the structural collapse for purposes of reimbursing the team.





Assembly Amendment 1: the team must make a good faith effort to identify the person responsible for the collapse and provide that information to the division. The division collects money from the responsible person and reimburses the team for costs incurred in responding to the incident. As under the bill, reimbursement is limited to the amount of money collected by the division from a responsible person. [AA1 to AB319 adopted 7-0]





Fiscal Effect:





There was no fiscal estimate required for Assembly Bill 319.





Supporters Message:





This bill puts in place the framework for structural collapse teams, similar to the structure currently used for regional Haz Mat teams.


Allows fire departments to work cooperatively and share resources which should save the taxpayers by reducing the need for duplicate equipment/effort.





Opponents Message:





There is no funding mechanism in the bill at this time.


Fire Departments who are part of the structural collapse teams would have to cover the cost if a responsible party is not located or unable to pay.





Key Supporters:





Representative Joan Ballweg (vice-Chair); Senator Bob Jauch (Chair); Legislative Council Special Committee on Emergency Management & Continuity of Government.  Wisconsin State Fire Chiefs and Wisconsin Alliance of Cities.





Key Opponents:





No individual or organization testified or registered against AB 319 in committee, and nobody registered against it with the Government Accountability Board.





Committee Vote:


On July 16, 2009, the Assembly Committee on State Affairs and Homeland Security recommended passage of AB 319 as amended on a vote of 7-0 (Black Absent).





Ranking Member Author of Bill Summary


Vince Williams; Office of Rep. Joan Ballweg (6-8077)
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